DIFC COURTS’ USERS’ COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

11 July 2012 at 2pm 
DFSA Boardroom, Level 13, DFSA 

Committee Attendees:
Michael Ridgeway, DFSA 
Ali Al Hashimi, Global Advocates

Imran Shafiq, Bin Shabib & Associates

Philip Punwar, Fulbright & Jaworski

Adrian Chadwick, Hadef & Partners

Angela Russo, Nasdaq Dubai

Mark Beer, Registrar (non voting member)
Rita Engelbrecht, Committee Secretary

Guests:

Stefan Kemball, Head of Communications, DIFC Courts

Natasha Bakirci, Judicial Clerk, DIFC Courts

Apologies
Patrick Bourke, Norton Rose

Peter Shaw, SNR Denton 

Roberta Calarese, DIFCA
1. Welcome by Chairman:

Mark Beer chaired the meeting and welcomed all attendees.
2. Approval of Minutes and matters arising:

The Minutes of the CUC meeting on 18 April 2012 were approved.

3. Caseload YTD:

· SCT:  28 SCT cases filed YTD. 

· Enforcement:  4 Enforcement cases filed YTD. 
· Court of First Instance:   27 CFI cases filed YTD. 

· Court of Appeal:   1 CA case filed YTD.

· Arbitration cases:  3 Arbitration cases filed YTD.

4.
Courts’ Activities – Registrar update:
The Registrar gave an update on the Courts’ activities since 18 April 2012 as follows:

· The DIFC Courts continue to host delegations. The Courts welcomed separate groups of law students from St Joseph’s University, the CBL Business School and the Ajman University. The Courts also received visits from the Dubai Courts, a group of Danish lawyers, the GCC Arbitration Centre, the Canadian University of Dubai, the Moroccan Financial Centre, the Instanbul Financial Centre and the Swiss Consul-General. 
· Conference representation:
H.E. Justice Ali Al Madhani, Mark Beer and Reem Al Shihhe represented the DIFC Courts at the International Association of Court Administrators’ conference in The Hague in June. The focus of this year’s conference was on ‘Excellence in Customer Service’. 
Deputy Chief Justice Sir Anthony Colman spoke on the opening panel of the ‘GCC in the City’ conference in London in June.

The DIFC Courts were represented at various conferences in Dubai. In particular, a BBG Legal Group Lunch; the Clyde & Co Insurance Market Forum; a DIFC Courts’ Lecture Series on Enforcement; a DIFC Knowledge Series and the Legal Week Corporate Counsel Forum 2012.

The DIFC Courts will be partaking in various upcoming conference opportunities which will be held in Dubai, Muscat, London, Riyadh and Kuwait.

· Media: 
The DIFC Courts continue to receive positive coverage in both the English and Arabic newspapers and radio. 

5. White Paper on Enforcement:

Natasha Bakirci presented the final White Paper on Enforcement. The members agreed that the paper should be translated into Arabic.

6. Pro Bono Programme:

The Pro Bono Progamme has held two clinics so far this year the aim of which is to provide free legal advice to people who cannot afford legal fees. However, it has become apparent that many firms report a conflict of interest and, therefore, the Courts are finding that many clients have to be turned away. There was discussion as to whether the lawyers giving advice should be extended to general counsel.
A Pro Bono Gala Dinner event is to be held on 11 October 2012 at the Emirates Towers. The highlight of the evening will be ‘Access to Justice Awards’. 
7. Practitioner Certificates: 

The DIFC Courts have developed a Certificate to be provided to all Part I registered firms and Part II registered practitioners. Firms would be charged US$200 and individuals US$100. Complimentary Certificates were handed to our Part II registered members.  

8. DIFC Courts’ Re-branding/Visual Identity Guides

Stefan Kemball gave a presentation on proposed re-branding/visual identity guides for the DIFC Courts. After discussion, the members felt that the Courts should keep the designs simple and clear cut.

9. Pro Bono Programme/Code of Conduct logos:
Stefan Kemball presented final designs for the Pro Bono Programme and the Professional Code of Conduct logos which firms could add to the bottom of their emails. The members advised that there are two Professional Codes of Conduct  – one mandatory and one voluntary. It was felt that the Professional Code of Conduct should be renamed to “Professional Code of Best Practice”.

10. Prezi presentation:
Stefan Kemball demonstrated a prezi presentation which had been designed by one of the Courts’ interns. The prezi presentation is basically a marketing tool for the DIFC Courts and will be displayed in the Courts’ reception area. The members felt that it should also include the number of Part II registered lawyers and what jurisdictions they were from and that it should reflect that the DIFC Courts as a well-developed legal centre.

11. Other matters arising: 
No other matters were raised.

12. Next Meeting:  
The next meeting will be held on 17 October 2012 at 2pm in the DFSA Boardroom.

Meeting closed at 3.55pm
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